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Greetings from Vienna, Austria 
Time flies by, and it’s already been a year and a half since we moved 
here to Vienna. It has been a very busy time, but we have also made a 
lot of progress. The church is growing, and has just experienced a 
relaunch of sorts, along with a new name - “Freikirche Forum 
Wien” (look for us on facebook). Brenda has been doing great work 
preparing crafts and lessons for our kids classes, and has 
revolutionized the way we minister to children. The former pastor’s 
wife has started a youth group that meets twice a month after service 
and they take trips to christian events. The young generation is on fire, 
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loving God and serving in the church - with more 
enthusiasm than most adults!  
God has given us an awesome leadership team, they are 
taking care of their assigned areas with excellence. Together 
we seek the Lord for direction and his wisdom as we take 
steps to reach the community, city and the nation around us. 
The presence of God has been strong in our services, 
salvations and healings have been taking place, and people 
have been experiencing a fresh touch of God’s Holy Spirit. 
He is doing a good work among the people of Austria, and 
together we are looking to the future with confidence and 
expectation.  

Ministering as a family 
For us, the most challenging aspect of moving overseas has 
been for our kids to get used to school in german, and myself 
trying to find the time to help them with their school work, 
as I am travelling for business several days a week - until the 
church grows big enough to pay a salary. Andre moved up to 
middle school in the summer and ended up in a chaotic 
school, where he has been attacked and beaten on several 
occasions purely for being American. We would like to move 
him to a christian charter school, so we are asking you to 
consider partnering with us to help us afford the reasonable 
monthly fee of €250. 

Transportation solution 
Good news! Thanks in part to some generous gifts from you - 
our partners, we were able to buy a 3-year old french 
minivan in great condition for €5.500 - what a deal! We still 
owe €2.000 on the car, so please pray for us, and see if this 
may be ground for you to sow into. We do use the vehicle a 
lot to drive around Austria, minister in churches, teach 
Rhema classes, visit people in hospital and at home, and so 
on. 

How you can help… 
If you would like to support us you can send a check to: 
Rhema Bible Church Missions, PO Box 50126, Tulsa OK 74150 
Please write “Steve Wildman” on the memo line 
All other giving information at www.stevewildman.com
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“In the same way, he 
will provide and 

increase your 
resources and then 

produce a great 
harvest of generosity 

in you” (2 Cor.9)
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Merry Christmas!

From our family to 
yours - we wish you 

a very happy 
Christmas season 

and a New Year full 
of God’s blessings! 


